

BOULDER CITY CITY COUNCIL

MAYOR

KIERNAN MCMANUS

**COUNCIL MEMBERS:**JAMES HOWARD ADAMS

CLAUDIA M. BRIDGES TRACY FOLDA JUDITH HOSKINS



MEETING LOCATION: CITY COUNCIL CHAMBER 401 CALIFORNIA AVENUE

BOULDER CITY, NV 89005

MAILING ADDRESS: 401 CALIFORNIA AVENUE BOULDER CITY, NV 89005

WEBPAGE: WWW.BCNV.ORG



CITY MANAGER:

ALFONSO NOYOLA, ICMA-CM

CITY ATTORNEY:

STEVEN L. MORRIS, ESQ

CITY CLERK:

LORENE KRUMM, MMC, CPO

ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES DIRECTOR:

BRYCE BOLDT

**COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR:** 

MICHAEL MAYS, AICP

Public Works Director:

KEEGAN LITTRELL, P.E.

**UTILITIES DIRECTOR:** 

DENNIS PORTER, P.E.

POLICE CHIEF:

TIM SHEA

FIRE CHIEF:

WILLIAM GRAY, CFO

FINANCE DIRECTOR:

DIANE PELLETIER, CPA

Parks & Recreation Director

ROGER HALL

## Office of the City Manager News Release

## FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

August 18, 2020

Contact: Lisa LaPlante, Communications Manager

702.293.9302 or llaplante@bcnv.org

## **Boulder City Recognized for Financial Transparency**

**BOULDER CITY** – The City of Boulder City received the Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting by Government Finance Officers Association of the United States and Canada (GFOA). The recognition is for the City's Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR) for the fiscal year that ended June 30, 2019. This is the highest form of recognition in the area of governmental accounting and financial reporting.

The CAFR has been judged by an impartial panel to meet the high standards of the program, which includes demonstrating a constructive "spirit of full disclosure" to clearly communicate its financial story and motivate potential users and user groups to read the CAFR.

"My goal since arriving in Boulder City was to provide the clearest, most transparent financial data for the community. Receiving this award shows a true team effort as we put together our Comprehensive Annual Financial Report," said Diane Pelletier, Finance Director for Boulder City. "We have a team of professionals who go above and beyond for the residents of Boulder City. I'm proud of the hard work and dedication of this staff."

"The public relies on us to be fiscally responsible, especially at a time when the COVID-19 pandemic is impacting communities worldwide," said Al Noyola, City Manager. "Receiving this award shows we abide by a spirit of full disclosure and affirms the efforts of our staff to be open and responsive."

Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) advances excellence in government finance by providing best practices, professional development, resources, and practical research for more than 21,000 members and the communities they serve. Questions regarding GFOA can be directed to Michele Mark Levine at mlevine@afoa.org.

###